
news 
April 2019 

Leicester 

What is Eco-Schools Leicester? 
Leicester City Council has a dedicated Environmental  
Education Coordinator based in the Energy and 

Sustainability Team who works with schools to help 
them become more sustainable in all that they do.  
As well as one-to-one support, schools are able to 
engage through termly #EcoTeachMeets , s taff training, 
resource planning & workshops , assemblies, Eco-Schools 

conferences  & celebration events and can keep up to 
date through a  dedicated Twitter account, monthly 

eBulletins and termly newsletters.  
The Eco-Schools programme provides exciting  
opportunities for students in curriculum time as well as 

outside the classroom. Learning outside the classroom 
(LOTC) has been identified as ‘memorable activities 
leading to memorable learning and positively  
contributing to pupil safety’. LOTC provides positive  
benefits to all groups of young people and supports a 

rich, relevant, broad and balanced curriculum.  

How to find out more 

Lee Jowett 
Environmental Education Coordinator 
Phoenix House, King Street, Leicester LE1 6RN 

 Lee.jowett@leicester.gov.uk  

 schools.leicester.gov.uk/eco-schools 
 @EcoSchoolsLCC 
  EcoSchoolsLCC 
 0116 454 2271 

Welcome to the April Leicester  
Eco-Schools newsletter. As always it’s 
a busy term coming up after Easter and 
only a 4 week half term!  Now is the 
time to start applying for your Green 
Flag Award (if you are ready) to ensure 
that you are visited by an assessor 
before the end of term.  We have our 
annual celebration in June at De 
Montfort University  (DMU) and also 
supporting to host an international 
outdoor learning and school grounds 
conference here in Leicester.  Take a 
look at the flyers and why not sign up 
to both. We also celebrated our 
amazing Litter Less Leicester gigantic 
litter pick in Abbey Park. Take a look at 
the photos inside. As always if need 
any support, just let me know, Lee.  

Our 2019 Litter Less Campaign 

Finished reading? Pass on to a colleague 
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Eco-School Awards 
Schools can register for Eco-Schools for 
free at www.eco-schools.org.uk/register  

There are 3 levels of award: Bronze,  
Silver and Green Flag which were updated 
in September 2018.  

At Bronze level your school has set up an 
Eco-committee, carried out a review, 
created an action plan for three topics  
and shared this with the whole school. 

At Silver level your school has done the 
above plus involved the whole school and 
wider community and carried out 
monitoring and evaluation for three in-
depth pieces of work on three of the ten 
topics. You have also identified where 
environmental issues are covered in the 
curriculum. 

At Green Flag Award status, your school 
has done all of the above plus carried out 
in-depth project work for three of the ten 
topics and developed an Eco-Code which 
reflects the topics you have worked on. 

Bronze and Silver are self-certified online. 
For Green Flag, schools submit evidence 
online and are visited by an external  
assessor at a mutually agreed time. 

Newsletter 
Our Eco-Schools newsletters are published 4 
times per year. If you would like to  
submit an article for the next newsletter, the 
deadline is Friday 28 June 2019. We ask for 
around 200 words, at least 1 photo and  
contact details e.g. name and email  
address to: eco-schools@leicester.gov.uk 

 Since January 2019 

Recently registered or re-engaged 

Spinney Hill Primary School 

Uplands Infant School 

Bronze 
Barley Croft Primary School 

Braunstone Primary School 
Ellesmere College 

Mowmacre Hill Primary School 
Nether Hall School 

St Barnabas C of E Primary School 

Woodstock Primary Academy 

Silver  

West Gate School 

Correct as of 06/04/2019 

These fantastic photos are from Nether Hall 
Special School that recently constructed their  

raised bed from Eco-bricks. It will now be used 
to grow herbs and vegetables in. 



Litter Less Leicester 2019 

Thank you to so many schools that participated in the Litter Less Campaign this year. We had over 250 s tudents and 

staff that descend on Abbey Park on the fi rs t day of the Great Big School  Clean. During the last several months  over 30 
schools have been litter picking in and around their local school community.  
Over 750kg of li tter were collected, raising awareness of the problem of litter and how we can all make a  difference.  

There are al ready s tories of schools that are continuing to carry out weekly li tter picks  and Willowbrook Primary 
Academy wrote to the Ci ty Mayor to raise his awareness of the problems.  

All the photos of the celebration in Abbey Park can be found on our Facebook page. Below are a selection of the photos 
from an amazing day. Well done to everyone and keep up the fantastic work! We really are making a difference.  

Supports the Eco-Schools 

litter topic  
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Eco-Schools and Food for Life 
Celebration 2019 

Celebrate the work that your school has completed this year by attending the now 
annual Eco-Schools and Food for Life Celebration. Bring along up to 5 students to 
display your Eco-Schools and/or your Food for Life project. Receive your Food for 

Life award as well as the Healthier Air for Schools Award. 

Schools can display 2 Eco-Schools topics, 1 of which can 
include your Food for Life project. As a reminder, the 
Eco-Schools topics are: 

Schools will be asked to provide brief information 
about their display before the day. 

For more information and to book your school place 

contact: 
    Lee Jowett, Leicester City Council  
    lee.jowett@leicester.gov.uk  0116 454 2271 

    Lisa Didier, Soil Association Food for Life 
    ldidier@soilassociation.org  07718 570945 

The event will run from 9.30am - 2pm.

Schools are asked to bring packed lunches with them. 

Entries for the Eco-School Awards will be categorised by 
the school’s level of Eco-School award rather than by 
topic. 

Food for Life awards will be judged separately and will be 
a demonstration of work completed so far on the Food for 
Life journey. 

All schools will also be entered into the: 
• Judge’s Special Award
• Eco-factor Award (voted by students)

• Biodiversity
• Energy
• Litter
• Waste
• Transport

• Water
• School Grounds
• Healthy Living
• Global Citizenship
• Marine

Awards kindly supported by 

Friday 14 June 2019 • Students’ Union, De Montfort University, Leicester 
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Eco-Schools and Food for Life 
Celebration 2019 

Friday 14 June 2019 • Students’ Union, De Montfort University, Leicester 

Additional Food for Life information  
You are invited to attend this event to demonstrate the work you have 

completed so far on your Food for Life Journey. 

You can showcase work towards your Bronze 
or Silver award  or you can show a way you 
have improved an area of the following in 
school: 

• How you used Food for Life to raise
attainment

• How Food for Life has been integrated
across the school in a whole school
approach

• Increased school meal take up
• The good work of your SNAG  and  pupil

voice
• Show the ethos of healthy eating across

the school
• Show the improvement in cooking in the

curriculum
• Food growing in school
• Demonstrate how you improved the dining

room environment

    Lisa Didier, Soil Association Food for Life 
    ldidier@soilassociation.org  07718 570945 

If you would like to achieve Bronze or Silver by the time this event takes place please 
contact Lisa Didier. If you would like to display your work from the above categories, 
then a Certificate will be presented for your work and you will also be achieving criteria 
B4.2 for their bronze award “we share Food for Life learning with local schools, the 
wider community and other partners”. 

Awards kindly supported by 

mailto:ldidier@soilassociation.org


#EcoTeachMeet Leicester 
Tuesday 21 May 2019 

Mayflower Primary School, 
Leicester, LE5 5PH 

Tuesday 21 May 2019 4.00-5.30pm 
Refreshments from 3.30pm 

 Presentations from colleagues on the impact of environmental 
education, projects and activities and an opportunity to see 

Mayflower’s award winning gardens and outdoor spaces 

If you would like to present please complete the Eventbrite presenter 
booking or get in touch 

All school staff and organisations welcome! Book your place now: 
SpringEcoTeachMeet19.eventbrite.co.uk 

If you would like more information please contact Lee Jowett, 
Environmental Education Coordinator  

Lee.Jowett@Leicester.gov.uk or 0116 454 2271 

@EcoSchoolsLCC 

schools.leicester.gov.uk/eco-schools 

https://winterecoteachmeet19.eventbrite.co.uk/
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Join in with Happy Shoesday 

Happy Shoesday is Living Streets Annual Fundraising 
Event – taking place on the Tuesday of Walk to School 
Week. Children and grown-ups wear the shoes that 
make them happiest, helping us create safer, more 
walkable streets for all.  

By taking part, your school can reduce congestion and 
pollution around school gates, while raising vital funds 

for Living Streets charitable work to create safer streets. 

How it Works: 

1. Sign up for a free school resource pack and we’ll send you everything you need to

make running the day as easy and fun as possible.

2. Pick a date The national day takes place within Walk to School Week on Tuesday
21st May but choose another date if it suits your school timetable better.

3. Get thinking about what happy shoes to wear – a favourite pair or ones that

have been decorated.

4. Have a super Happy Shoesday! Encourage families to walk, scoot, cycle or

park and stride to school, wear their happy shoes, and make a suggested £1
donation for Living Streets.  Use our classroom activity ideas throughout the day.

Last year some Leicester schools linked Happy Shoesday to Africa’s Gift Shoes for 
Africa project (see enclosed letter for details). Families could donate either a pair of 
unwanted shoes or the suggested £1, with funds raised from both methods going 

to Living Streets.  

Sign up at www.livingstreets.org.uk/happyshoesday 

Contact darren.cashin@livingstreets.org.uk if you have any questions. 

Tuesday 21 May 2019 

mailto:darren.cashin@livingstreets.org.uk


Why join in with Happy Shoesday? 

Remind families that your school is committed to reducing cars outside the school gates in 
order to create a happy, healthy and safer walk to school with fewer traffic jams, potential 

collisions and toxic air.  

Taking part supports schools running Living Streets’ WOW challenge or working towards 
Eco-Schools awards, Healthy Schools or the Leicester Healthier Air Award. 

www.livingstreets.org.uk/happyshoesday

Last Happy Shoesday, thousands of children and grown-ups around the country (including 
schools in Leicester) wore their happy shoes. Their participation, support and donations 

were invaluable and helped us raise over £25K for our charitable work to create safer 

streets. You can see how your fundraising helps at www.livingstreets.org.uk/happyshoesday 



Solve the perennial headache of non-uniform days, 
raise funds for your school and help support a 
charity by holding a… 

Happy Feet Day 
a non-uniform day for your feet! 

Students attend school in their choice of footwear, whilst handing 
over a pair of unwanted shoes that can be used again in rural 
Africa. 

We pay 40p per kilogram for reusable shoes, and then transport 
them to Africa, where they are introduced into the communities 
sensitively* 

We collect the shoes from school on the Happy Feet Day, so there 
are no storage problems. We weigh them and make swift payment. 

All we ask is that the shoes are clean, paired, tied and together… 

Book a date to make your feet happy! 

Find out more at www.africasgift.org 

info@africasgift.org  

01709 717111 

AfricasGift 

@AfricasGift 

*our focus is on empowering community members rather than
perpetuating a dependency culture and we work with key personnel to

make this happen.

Money for you! 
Shoes for Africa 
Africa’s Gift 

Why not link to Living Streets’ Happy Shoesday event in May? 
As we did last year, Africa’s Gift has arranged a Leicester collection day to 

tie in with local Happy Shoesday events. Email or phone Ken at Africa’s Gift 
to book your collection. 



Supports the Eco-Schools 

healthy living topic  

The Big Dig is an online platform to support food growing in the UK, run by Sustain. The Big Dig Day is 
taking place on Saturday 27 April 2019 across the UK; we are inviting edible gardens to open their doors 
to volunteers and the community to mark the start of the growing season, promote their gardens and 
encourage people to volunteer. The Big Dig Day started in London 8 years ago and over the years more 
cities and local areas have got involved in the day and the network. This year we would love to get Veg 
Cities and SFC members involved and a lot more cities and local areas participating.  

Why join the Big Dig? 
For individual gardens, the Big Dig network can help promote your garden, recruit volunteers and 
measure how much you are growing (and money you’re saving). For a local area, the Big Dig can help you 
facilitate and manage a network of growing spaces, map edible gardens in your area and promote the 
importance of food growing to policy-makers and the public. All  gardens can join The Big Dig Day 
alongside hundreds of gardens and thousands of visitors and volunteers. 

The Big Dig 

How to find out more 
Tree Aid Supporters Team 
       info@treeaid.org 
       0117 9096363 
        www.treeaid.org.uk 

Tree Aid 

Tree Aid is a charity that works with communities in the 

drylands of Africa and Ethiopia to help families lift themselves 
out of poverty and protect the environment using the power 

of trees. We work with local communities to help them 
protect and grow trees, for themselves and for future  
generations. The people we work with live in some of the 

toughest conditions on earth and trees are essential to their 
survival. Trees provide nutrition, generate  income and help 

to create a healthy environment. 

Our website has lots of materials that you could use – 

including free classroom resources, fundraising pack and 
short films. www.treeaid.org.uk  

Your school can help a woman grow her way out of  poverty 
with the training and tools she needs to make money from 

trees. All money raised between 1 April and 30 June will be 
doubled by the  UK government. Match funding from the UK 

government will be used to help 1,000 women in Mali to 
grow their way out of poverty using the power of trees. Your 
donation will fund similar work helping communities across 

the drylands of Africa. 

  

Supports the global learning topic 

How to find out more 
The Big Dig 
       bigdig@sustainweb.org 
       0203 5596 777 
        www.bigdig.org.uk 
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How to find out more 
Bright Green Future 
       bgf@cse.org.uk  
       0117 934 1400 
       BrightGrnFuture 
       www.bright-green-future.org.uk 

Bright Green Future 

Bright Green Future looking for young people aged 14-17, with an interest in the 
environment and climate change, to take part in a year-long programme starting in 
September 2019. 

Joining Bright Green Future will help young people to gain the knowledge, skills and 
confidence to embark on a career path which could influence decisions on energy and 
climate change, and really make a difference to our planet! For an idea of what previous 
cohorts have been up to and for more information about the programme see this 
page on our website. 

As part of the programme, participants will carry out activities including: 

• Local projects – running simple low carbon projects in their local community such as a
school eco-day or green week, draught-proofing workshop, energy auditing, 
renewable energy assessments, litter picking, film nights, lightbulb swaps and more

• Residential course – a four-day summer school to meet other participants and take
part in workshops, talks and hands-on activities 

• Training & learning – both face-to-face and online training sessions exploring energy, 
sustainability, and how to influence decision-making 

• Work placement – a ‘policy and influence’ work placement or work shadowing 
opportunity at a professional organisation which influences local or national policy 
such as a local authority, a governmental agency, or an environmental and landscape
planning body (including our partner organisation, the Town and Country Planning 
Association)

• Mentoring – help and support throughout the programme from a member of staff at 
the Centre for Sustainable Energy

Bright Green Future is being run by the Centre for Sustainable Energy (CSE), an 
established and respected energy charity with a huge range of experience in delivering 
projects that involve helping households to lower their energy use, addressing fuel 
poverty, supporting community energy, influencing energy policy, research projects, and 
much more. CSE staff will be on hand to support and mentor participants throughout the 
duration of the programme. 

This exciting opportunity is open for registration now until 17th June (though early bird 
applications are welcome). The application form is available on our website.  

  

Supports many of the 

Eco-Schools topics 
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How to find out more 
Beat the Streets 
       June.gomes@intelligenthealth.co.uk 

 BTSLeicester 
       beatthestreet.me/Leicester  

Beat the Street! 

Beat the Street Leicester is a fun, free game that 
has seen Leicester transformed into a giant game! 
Funded by Leicester City Council, and Sport England 
(National Lottery Funding) and delivered by 
Intelligent Health, the game is focused around 
getting people active and changing behaviours to 
physical activity.  Run over 6 weeks, the game 
challenges the community to see how far they can 
walk, cycle or run during the 6 weeks and the 
element of competition enables individuals and 
teams to collect points as they participate to battle 
it out for the top spots on the leader board and be 
in with a chance of winning some prizes.  Since the 
launch on the March 13, we have had a fantastic 
start with over 9,000 participants taking part.   

We have just completed week 3 of the game and 
we are entering into week 4. We have had some 
great feedback from children, parents, schools and 
the local community about how they are enjoying 
the game and has made getting outside more 
exciting. Working with Leicester City Council’s 
Environmental Education Coordinator, we have 
manage to get many primary schools participating 
in this exciting game. 

Beat the Street Leicester Highlights so far: 

• 39,118 miles covered by through walking, 
cycling, running

• 9,129 engaged active players 
• 2569 registered players
• 74,899 journeys undertaken
• 19 primary schools fully participating
• 12 community teams set up and participating
• Led 3 community walks
• Delivered 4 Beat the Street engagement events 

to promote outdoor gyms and 1000 tweak 
campaign

  

Supports the transport and  

healthy living Eco-Schools topics 
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How to find out more 
Ruth Sinhal 
       schools.linking@stphilipscentre.co.uk  

 LinkingSchool 
       www.thelinkingnetwork.org.uk   

Leicester Schools Linking Project 

The Leicester Schools Linking Project enables young people to meet others from a 
different community who they may not meet during their normal day to day lives. 
Through the simple act of working and playing together, stereotypes and prejudices are 

challenged.  
The project  carefully prepares the young people through school based work and a 
“neutral venue” meeting before the young people, staff and parent volunteers spend a 
day at each other's school working, eating and playing together. The links are 
embedded further with more visits, letter writing, shared social action projects, emails, 
video messages etc. The project is an excellent opportunity for really purposeful 
writing. The hope is that through these friendships, a sense of a shared Leicester 
identity will be formed, reflecting the words of Jo Cox  ..."we are far more united and 
have far more in common than that which divides us". 
In our first year, 2019-20 we had 18 classes involved from 11 city and county schools, 
both secondary and primary. We are now accepting new schools for 2019-20. We are 
currently jointly funded by The Linking Network and Leicester City Council.  

  

Supports the global learning 

Eco-Schools topics 

Air Quality  
Education 2019 The Air Quality Education Programme is back for 

the 2019-20 academic year and we are now 
looking to recruit 15 new schools (any Leicester 

school). Next year you can work towards the 
Healthier Air for Leicester Schools award, explore 
our free outdoor and classroom air pollution 
themed lessons, trial our Education Pack and 
develop a pupil led campaign to help tackle air 
pollution around school. This project perfectly 
accompanies work you may already be doing with 
Eco-Schools as a great project for either the 
Healthy Living or Transport topics. Email 
danielle.kennell@leicester.go.uk by 31 May 2019, 
to book a short meeting to discuss how your 
school can participate.  Supports the healthy living 

and transport Eco-Schools topics 
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Supports the Eco-Schools 

waste topic 

Big Battery Hunt 

Take part in the Big Battery Hunt for your free pupil  recycling boxes, school container and free battery 
collection service. 
Use the free downloadable  resources to teach your pupils that batteries take over 100 years to 
decompose! In fact, some parts of the batteries will  stick around forever, so help us to stop those 
batteries entering landfill  sites by encouraging your pupils to recycle their batteries. We will  even 
provide a free battery collection service for your school and you could win some great prizes too! 
What next?  
• Register your school to receive your free collection boxes. Remember there is a box for every pupil, 

so let us know how many pupils you have when you register. 
• Introduce the challenge to your pupils using the PowerPoint and teacher notes for your very own

launch assembly.
• Get collecting! Encourage your pupils to collect as many used batteries as possible. 
• Add your collected batteries to your school container and call  0844 800 561 for a collection. This will

automatically enter your school to win great prizes such as a 2-night class trip to the Sustainability
Centre, a 3-year subscription to MyMaths and £2,000 worth of school equipment vouchers!

Supports the Eco-Schools energy 

and global learning topics  

Practical Action – Solar Challenge 

Bring a bit of sunshine into your STEM subjects or 
curriculum enrichment days this year with our 
new SOLAR Challenge and linked Off-Grid! Design 
competition. Suitable for pupils aged 8-14 our 
latest STEM challenge sets the topic of electricity 
in a real life global context. It enables pupils to 
learn how solar energy can transform the lives of 
people living 'off-grid' and challenges them to 
make recommendations on the use of electricity 
for a community in Zimbabwe from a limited 
supply of solar cells. Pupils can also gain a CREST 
Discovery Award. 

Running until June 2019, Off Grid! Design 
Competition is an exciting opportunity for young 
people ages 8-14 years to extend their work on 
the Solar Challenge. 

Practical  Action will  award the winning primary 
and secondary school a £100 worth of STEM kits, 
each pupil  in the winning team will  receive a £10 
voucher and STEM book. 

Further details: practicalaction.org/solar-challenge  

 Register your school at   nationalschoolspartnership.com/initiatives/bigbatteryhunt  
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Eco-Schools Outdoor Learning Success 

The Wilko School Grounds Project is having a 
fantastic 2019 so far, with some great 
achievements already! All of the 5 schools 
taking part in the project have achieved their 
Bronze Eco-schools award, which is amazing in 
such a short space of time. We have also been 
dreaming big for their school grounds to include 
sensory gardens and pathways, creative spaces, 
willow domes and for some of our schools 
making an area which was previously 
inaccessible, a usable space for outdoor 
learning. In fact, some schools are well on their 
way to achieving this dream thanks to the 
amazing work of the Princes Trust TEAM 
program who chose the School Grounds Project 
as their community work project and spent all 
of half-term volunteering in Woodstock Primary 
Academy and Ellesmere College. Using the 
Wilko Maintenance kit, which provided all the 
tools we could possibly need, they managed to 
do a tremendous amount of work in both 
schools. At Woodstock Primary Academy the 
team transformed a worn-down and disused 
area which the children from KS1 looked onto 
from their classrooms into an area the Eco-
committee are now using to plant fruits, 
vegetables and herbs using their Wilko Healthy 
Living kit. 

Supports the Eco-Schools healthy living topic 

What better way to usher in the sun than by getting your school involved in a sun awareness 
project! As a loyal National Schools Partnership teacher we also wanted to give you a head 
start: Sign-up before Easter to be one of the first 2,000 schools to register and receive 240 free 
pupil passports** full of fun games and puzzles! 

We're also happy to announce that our resources are now SEN friendly, having been produced 
in association with NASEN. Check out how activity ideas can be adapted to suit all your pupils. 

Wrap, Splat, Hat is back! 

Find out more at 
nationalschoolspartnership.com/initiatives/wrap-splat-hat 

Before After 

Supports the Eco-Schools school 

 grounds topic 
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Supports many of the Eco-Schools topics 

January #EcoTeachMeet Success 

In January we hosted our second #EcoTeachMeet of 
the year. We have over 40 people attend a very busy 
and successful  #EcoTeachMeet at English Martyrs 
School in Leicester. Presentations came from a 
diverse group of people including WE, ASE, Nether  
Hall School, Severn Trent, TCV and Eco-Schools. All 
the presentation and further information can be 
found on the schools extranet website. Our next 
#EcoTeachMeet will  take place at Mayflower Primary 
on the 21 May 2019. Book now via the flyer l ink. 

Supports the Eco-Schools healthy living topic 

• Face time a Farmer - it’s fun, its free and its flexible! so if you are a teacher or a farmer get

signed up now. More info: facetimeafarmer

• Drones the farmers of the future  - A competition for secondary schools, win a residential

stay at Llysfasi college in Wales. More info: Food-farming-and-environment-competition-2019

• Bayer LEAF farmer awards - Nominate farmers you know that are doing great work with

schools. More info: Awards

Supports the Eco-Schools marine and Waste topics 

Plastic Investigators - Solve the nation's plastic problem 
Welcome to the Plastic Investigators (PI) Club, where we’re asking you and your pupils to help solve the 
country’s plastic problem. You could win a massive £20,000 for your school. The PI Club provides you with 
amazing, curriculum linked resources for ages 9-11. Your pupils will  complete their missions by filling in 
their special  agent handbooks. Once they’re done, they can enter the competition. 

Click register to access the downloadable resources. The first 1000 schools will  receive a printed briefing 
pack. Email  entries to competitions@nationalschoolspartnership.com or use the free post label provided by 
Wednesday 24th July 

Update from LEAF Education 

Visit nationalschoolspartnership.com/initiatives/plastic-investigators for more info 
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Healthy Schools Network: Healthy Eating Network Meeting 
Thursday 23rd May 2019,  3.30pm – 5.30pm at SDSA, 1st Floor, Alliance House, 6 Bishop Street, 
Leicester LE1 6AF. Confirmed input from Leicester Tigers and Healthy Eating 4 Schools.  A great 
opportunity to network with other schools. This meeting is open to HSN Members (included in 
membership fee) and Non-Members (£25+VAT) – to book a place please visit 
https://hsnmeeting-healthyeating.eventbrite.co.uk 

Healthy Schools Network 2019/20 
The Healthy Schools Network team are currently planning the 2019/20 programme of activities 
and information will be sent out to schools at the end of the academic year.  The programme will 
include Health and Wellbeing Champions’ Conferences, Network Meetings, opportunities for 
training, the chance to work towards an Award by completing a self-assessment and action 
planning workbook focussing on a Whole School Approach.  

Healthy Schools Network 

How to find out more 
Rebecca Partington 
       Rebecca.Partington@sdsa.net   

 LeicesterHS  #LeicesterHealthySchools 
       healthyschoolsnetwork.co.uk   

  

Supports the 
Eco-Schools 
school grounds 
and biodiversity 

Topics 

Grants and funding opportunities 

Nature Grants for Schools 
Schools in England, Scotland and Wales are being invited to apply for up 
to £500 worth of free outdoor equipment and two hours of professional 
outdoor training as part of the third instalment of Local School Nature 
Grants. Schools can choose from over 100 different products to deliver 
outdoor learning and play. The funding is being made available through 
the charity Learning through Landscapes Local School Nature Grant 
scheme. The charity has been helping schools across Great Britain since 
2017. Funded by the players of People’s Postcode Lottery, the grants have 
so far provided £900,000 worth of equipment to 800 schools. This year it 
will  reach a further 500 schools. There will  be four funding rounds 
throughout the year and the first closing date for applications is the 26th 
April  2019. 

Tree Futures Grant Opens for Application 
The Tree Council’s Tree Futures Grant scheme has just opened. This 
scheme replaces the three separate programmes previously available i.e. 
Trees for Schools, Community Trees and Orchard Windfalls and includes a 
new category, hedgerow planting, for the first time. Grants of 80% of the 
costs for projects costing between £300 and £1000 are available. The 
remaining 20% can come from the applicant organisations own funds, 
county, district or borough councils. Grants can cover the purchase of 
trees, hedges and orchard trees plus reasonable costs of stakes, ties, 
guards, fertiliser, mulch or soil  amelioration. The closing date for 
applications is 5pm on the 17th May 2019.  
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Leicester 26 – 29 April 
Be part of a global challenge to 
see which city can record the 

most species of plants and 
animals 

Individuals and families -  Friday 26 - Sunday 28 April (during the 
Easter holidays) encourage your children and families to 
participate in their own gardens and parks.  

Schools – Monday 29 April – take your Eco-Schools team or class 
out to record species in your school grounds or local park. Any 
school that participate will be entered into a prize draw to receive 
a insect workshop from a wildlife specialist. 

This is a great project to support your Eco-Schools work (monitoring as 
well as informing and involving the whole school) 

Make observations on your own or identify species using the iNaturalist app (a free 
download from app stores). Create an account on the app (this can be a whole school 
login) then upload your photo. The app will attempt to recognise the species through 

photo recognition and also use GPS to identify we are in Leicester.  

7 

UK Cities 

150+ 

Worldwide 

7+ 

Continents 

#CityNatureChallengeLeicester 

For more information and download the app 
www.naturespot.org.uk/citynaturechallenge 

http://www.naturespot.org.uk/citynaturechallenge






Riverbank Party at Highfields 

Schools from Highfields and Spinney Hills area 
of the city have been learning all about the 
impact of inappropriate feeding of our river 
wildlife and the tremendous impact it has on 
their growth and development. A theatrical 
drama performance entitled The Riverbank 
Party was delivered to over  1500 primary and 
junior aged children over a week long period.  
The performance focuses on educating our 
future generation on the growing issue of 
inappropriate food and associated offerings 
being thrown into our watercourses, by 
highlighting the consequences of human 
activity on aquatic wildlife. Its aim is to educate 
young people who will be encouraged to 
spread the word to their families and the wider 
community. Follow up sessions in school will be 
used to emphasise the key points and to ensure 
that learning has taken place, the messages 
correctly conveyed. 
The project forms a part of Leicester City 
Council’s “Shared Waters” initiative which, 
each year, in partnership with the Environment 
Agency undertakes a series of project activities 
related to Leicester’s urban water 
environment. The story and performance of 
Izzy the Brown Rat and her riparian friends was 
written and directed by Leicester’s 
Environmental Rangers, Peter Flavel and Vicky 
Salloway.  
Alison Baker, Environment Programme 
Manager at the Environment Agency, said: 
“This partnership project with Leicester City 
Council works with the council’s volunteer 
programme to deliver activities on the city’s 
watercourses with the aim of tackling urban 
pollution.  The drama performances worked 
extremely well at highlighting the devastating 
effects of water pollution and served to 
educate Leicester primary schoolchildren who 
in turn can help educate their families.”  

Supports the Eco-Schools marine and 

water topics 



POWER Banner Competition Winners 

Thank you to all schools that entered the POWER Banner Competition. 

Judging was very difficult as all entries covered at least 1 of the 3 water topics 
(Flooding, Saving Water and Plastic and Litter), had large amounts of detail, 
artistic flare and beautiful colour schemes. The panel of judges was made up of 
representatives from De Montfort University and Leicester City Council’s; 
flooding, parks and education teams. 

Congratulations to students from: 
• Church Hill C of E Junior School
• Dovelands Primary School
• Inglehurst Junior School

The winning entries have been converted into banners, which are currently on 
display in Watermead Country Park, Abbey Park, Humberstone Park, Spinney 
Hills Park, Westcotes Park on a 3 week rotation up until mid-June 

Winning banners were awarded at this year’s Great Big School Clean event in 
Abbey Park on the 22 June 2019. Read the De Montfort University news article 
for the “Litter Less” Great Big School Clean event. 

A digital exhibition of all competition entries will be available on the 
Leicester Water Community website under the “POWER Banner Competition” 
for view by all 

Supports the Eco-Schools marine and 

water topics 

The Leicester Water 

Community can be 
accessed via  the 
POWER-H2020 website  Judges from Leicester City Council and De Montfort University, 

Filbert Fox and winners from Dovelands Primary School 
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Community Food Growing 

The Community Food Growing 
Support network is assisting schools 
across the city to set up and 
develop food gardens and integrate 
food growing into the curriculum.  

Creating a vibrant food garden can 
also helps schools achieve the Food 

for Life and Eco-Schools awards.  

How to find out more 
Samantha Woods, Senior Project Officer 
The Conservation Volunteers (TCV) 
        samantha.woods@tcv.org.uk 
       07971 601227 

Supports the Eco-Schools healthy living 

and school grounds topics 

Compost 
Awareness 

Week 

Activities 

Paint one of  our bins at your  

school and have it displayed on the 
Composting site, paint your school  

bin and have a photo displayed on 
the site or  paint a bin as a family 
on the day. For more information 

please contact Stokes Wood 
Allotments via email 

carryoncomposting1@gmail.com 

Supports the Eco-Schools healthy living 

and school grounds topics 
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How to find out more 
Teejash Patel – Youth Worker 
       info@cogyouthservices.co.uk  

 www.cogyouthservices.co.uk  
       https://cogyouthservices.co.uk 

COG Youth Services - Recycling Ambassadors 

In May 2018, we started our recycling partnership with Lee Jowett and the Eco-Schools project, 
with the idea of recycling of various writing instruments across Leicester’s schools. We have 
since expanded our recycling capabilities to include crisp packets, popcorn packets, biscuit 
wrappers and many more plastics that previous would have been put into landfill or 
incinerated. With the amazing efforts of 43 Leicester schools we have, so far, managed to divert 
over 13,000 writing instruments from landfill and incineration. These heroic schools and their 
amazing eco-warriors have also helped to contribute towards the 6000 crisp packets we have 
recycled. This has helped to raise £150 that is used to support youth provision across the city. 
We are looking to launch 2 new projects that schools can take part in. The first is a healthy teeth 
campaign, which will also open the doors to recycling toothbrushes and toothpaste packaging. 
The second is our launch of the John Muir Award, an environmental award for children and 
young people. Thank you to all the schools for what you have helped us to achieve so far and 
we hope you continue to recycle with us.  
If your school would be interested in joining our recycling schemes or taking part in any of our 
other environmental activities, take a look at our website or email 
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